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SUBJECT: Increase Dynamic Small Business Role in the Defense Marketplace

The Under Secretary of Defense for Acquisition, Technology and Logistics memorandum
of September 14, 2010, entitled “Better Buying Power: Guidance for Obtaining Greater
Efficiency and Productivity in Defense Spending” recognizes the vital role of small businesses
and charges the Department to increase small business participation in our acquisition of goods
and services. As he noted, small businesses provide the Department with an important degree of
agility and innovation.

To that end, contracting officers should use market research to identify the capabilities of
small businesses and new entrants into the marketplace. Additionally, you are reminded to
follow the Federal Acquisition Regulation (FAR) procedures at FAR 7.104 to ensure that your
small business specialists and, if possible, the SBA procurement center representative are fully
engaged in the acquisition planning process. The objective is to provide full consideration of
small businesses as an essential part of the planning process. Reviewing future acquisition
requirements at least annually with the small business specialist will assist in identifying
procurement opportunities for small businesses.

As you are aware, solicitations and contracts that offer subcontracting possibilities, and
that meet the other criteria prescribed by FAR 19-708(b), must contain the clause at FAR
52.219-9. It requires that contracting officers review an offeror’s small business subcontracting
plan, and incorporate it as part of the contract. Contracting officers are also reminded to include
in the solicitation and contracts, where appropriate, the clause at FAR 52.219-10, with
accompanying incentives, to motivate further contractors to meet and improve their small
business participation efforts.

. The Department of Defense is committed to removing any barriers that impede the full
utilization of small businesses. Your assistance is requested in supporting this effort.

The DPAP staff point of contact for small business procurement policy is Ms. Cassandra
R. Freeman, 703.693.7062, or cassandra.freeman@osd.mil. The OSBP staff point of contact for
subcontracting is Ms. Wendy Despres, 703.604.0157 x145, or wendy.despres@osd. mil.
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